SUMMARY FOR PITTSBURGH TECHNOLOGY CENTER RESOLUTION 
SUBMITTED FOR COUNCIL MEETING JANUARY 3, 2006
The Urban Redevelopment Authority (“URA”) is working to develop structured parking facilities and the necessary infrastructure to support up to an additional 1.1 million square feet of new development at the Pittsburgh Technology Center in the Oakland area of the City of Pittsburgh (the "Project") 
The URA requests that the Council of the County of Allegheny:

(a) consider a resolution to participate in the Pittsburgh Technology Center Tax Increment Financing Plan and to pledge a portion of tax revenues within the TIF District to secure the repayment of debt incurred by the URA for the purpose of financing the project;  

(b) direct the appropriate public officials of the County to take such additional actions in cooperation with the URA, the City and the School District to implement the TIF Plan, including without limitation, the execution and delivery of a Cooperation Agreement by and among the participants.

The PTC TIF Plan proposes that the Taxing Bodies pledge 60% of the real estate tax increment and the City pledge 60% of the parking tax increment to finance eligible project costs.  Both increments will be pledged to support debt that would help fill financing gaps for parking garages and other public improvements including: access road construction, utility relocation; development of public open spaces and riverfront access and associated infrastructure costs.  Hard costs for the public improvements are estimated at $ 42.8 million, and the PTC TIF Plan projects approximately $20 million to be available for direct project capital costs. 
Utilizing the public improvements proposed in the TIF Plan, the denser PTC site will attract substantial levels of private investment, produce more tax revenue and generate greater employment opportunities.  It is estimated that an addition 2,000 jobs will be brought to PTC site after full build-out.  
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